Legislative Update:
SAVE THE DATE

9/11 Public Discourse Project to present Foreign Policy Report Card

Who: 9/11 PDP (the former 9/11 Commissioners)

What: Report card on government reform based on the Commissions recommendations in 

the following areas: foreign policy, public diplomacy, and nonproliferation.

When: Monday, November 14, 10 a.m.

Where: 6th floor auditorium at the Woodrow Wilson International Center for Scholars, 

1300 Pennsylvania Ave. NW in Washington, DC.
Preparedness Spotlight: New Jersey’s “Straight Talk”

The issue of state preparedness has loomed large in the New Jersey Governor’s race between Sen. Jon Corzine (D) and Doug Forrester (R).  Earlier this year, New Jersey released “Straight Talk about Preparedness,” an informative and easy to use guide to personal and family preparedness.  Though produced for New Jersey residents, “Straight Talk” is a valuable resource for all Americans to augment their preparedness measures. http://www.state.nj.us/njhomelandsecurity/Plain-Talk-12.08.04.pdf 

This week U.S. Homeland Secretary Michael Chertoff said personal preparedness is more than a good idea, it’s a civic virtue as well. In reference to recent natural disasters, Sec. Chertoff said in an interview with the Associated Press: "We're all dependent on everybody else. Everybody has their role to play, and if people fail in their role, it's going to have a cascading effect."  http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Preparedness/article_002152.php

Large States vs. Small States over Preparedness Funds

President Bush signed the 2006 Homeland Security Appropriations Bill late last month after a long struggle over the distribution of federal grants that pitted large states against small states. The $32 billion spending bill boosts overall funding for homeland efforts by five percent. However it has been criticized for including fewer grants for local first responders and a freeze in funding for security on passenger rail and subway systems.  About two-thirds of the grant money will be directed to state and local first responders according to the risk of terrorist attack or natural disaster. Though the ratio falls short of the recommendation by the Sept. 11 commission that all monies be distributed according to risk analysis, the provision will significantly increase grants to states such as New York and California. 

The House version of a reauthorized Patriot Act would require the government to distribute grants based solely on a risk and vulnerability assessment.  The House measure is opposed by a small but powerful group of Senators from states that stand to lose money under the risk-based system. A Newark Star-Ledger article outlines how populous states like New Jersey would benefit from the funding overhaul. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002079.php
The former 9/11 Commissioners have written an open letter to the House Homeland Security Committee in support of the Patriot Act spending measure, claiming “it creates a transparent process that equitably weighs all risk, vulnerability, and consequence factors to arrive at a rational assessment of homeland security priorities.”  http://www.9-11pdp.org/press/2005-11-01_pr.pdf 
http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Editorials/article_002126.php
http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/homeland_security/article_002111.php
